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Elder Affairs administers the 1915(c) Medicaid Waiver for Frail Elders (“the Waiver”). Effective January 2010, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) approved an amendment to Massachusetts’ Waiver to permit individuals to elect to receive Waiver services through a SCO. By agreement with CMS, enrollment in the Waiver is capped and Massachusetts may not enroll more persons in a year than the number approved by CMS. Elder Affairs uses SIMS to count the number of consumers served under the Waiver. 

Elder Affairs must track enrollment to ensure it does not exceed the cap.

Consequently, in December 2010, Elder Affairs created a SCO/FEW enrollment in SAMS to identify those consumers who are currently enrolled in a SCO or had been enrolled in a SCO at any time since January 1, 2010, where their MassHealth eligibility was determined via the Frail Elder Waiver using the expanded income eligibility rules.  All SCO/FEW consumers should currently have an enrollment which was created in December 2010 by Elder Affairs.

The SCO/FEW enrollment is for monitoring the number of SCO/FEW consumers. Care plans and service plans cannot be authorized or created from this enrollment.

ASAPs will be required to maintain the SCO/FEW enrollments by the procedures listed below to assist in the tracking of SCO members who have been determined eligible for MassHealth via the FEW expanded income eligibility rules.

Verify SCO/FEW Consumers: 
· Run a SAMS Consumer Listing Report and verify all those consumers your agency serves in a SCO with MassHealth via the FEW and have a SCO/FEW enrollment – consumers who have disenrolled from a SCO and are currently enrolled in a Home Care waiver program will not have a SCO/FEW enrollment.  

Report: Consumer Listing Report
Saved Definition:  EOEA – SCO-FEW (details for agencies)
· If there are consumers on your agency’s report who are no longer SCO enrolled, who are not served by your agency, or if there are consumers who are missing from the report, please email Christine Smith with the SAMS ID#, name and date of enrollment or disenrollment.
On-going Monitoring of SCO/FEW Consumers:
· If a consumer disenrolls from the SCO and enrolls, or re-enrolls, in a Home Care waiver program, the ASAP must terminate the SCO/FEW enrollment.  The ASAP does not need to notify the MEC of the transfer from SCO to a Home Care waiver program. The waiver determination will remain effective until the redetermination date. 
· If a consumer disenrolls from the SCO for any reason and does not transfer to another SCO or Home Care waiver program, the ASAP must terminate the SCO/FEW enrollment and send a notice of non-participation to the MEC.  In addition, the ASAP must send an email to Christine Smith with the SAMS ID#, name, and date of termination.
· The ASAP is not responsible for verifying MassHealth eligibility.
Annual Redetermination of SCO/FEW: 
· As long as the consumer remains enrolled in SCO the ASAP is not responsible for completing the annual re-determination, except when the ASAP is contracted by the SCO for the annual re-determination.

Documentation:

· Document any SCO/FEW enrollment activity in the consumer journal.  
Contact:
· If you have questions, please contact Christine Smith, SCO Program Manager, at Christine.l.smith@massmail.state.ma.us 
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